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Steps Taken at Green River Correctional Complex  
(GRCC)  

 
The prison is a medium-security male prison located in Central 
City, Ky. (Muhlenberg County) with a total inmate population of 
928 and a staffing complement of 264. 

 We have a screening process for staff to check for COVID-
19 symptoms every day upon entry. Anyone entering a 
DOC facility is required to sanitize hands, receive a 
temperature scan, and answer questions regarding recent 
travel activity and current health symptoms. 

 We have significantly increased sanitation at the prison 
using germicide and a bleach solution multiple times a day. 
In addition, 10 extra bottles of germicide have been placed 
in each dorm and refillable spray bottles have been 
provided for each cell.  

 Foot sanitation systems have been placed in front of every 
dorm so inmates and staff can kill any germs on their 
shoes. 
 

 Cloth masks are mandatory for all staff and inmates. 

 We have established regular medical checks for all inmates. Our medical staff go to each dormitory and 
check on the men cell by cell. Medically vulnerable inmates are closely monitored by medical staff and 
checked regularly throughout the day.  

 If any inmate becomes symptomatic for any illness, not just COVID-19, and the prison medical staff 
cannot handle their care adequately, they are transferred to the hospital.  

 Please feel free to contact GRCC at 270-754-5415 between 7 a.m. and 3 p.m. Central Time and we will 
answer your questions. 

“I would like to thank the staff at Green 
River Correctional Complex for the hard 

work and dedication that they have shown 
to this institution, the Department of 

Corrections, and most importantly to our 
inmate population. Staff have gone above 
and beyond to make sure the inmates are 

taken care of and to address their 
questions. The inmates are handling this 
difficult situation relatively well and we 
have been keeping them up to date with 

any new developments. To the families: I 
want you to know that we are taking every 

measure to make sure your loved one is 
taken care of and we are here to answer 

your questions.” 
 

Warden Kevin Mazza 


